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The Church is now in the liturgical season we call Advent. The word ‘Advent’ means 
‘coming’ and it marks the beginning of a season when we joyfully prepare and wait 
the birth of Jesus at Christmas. During Advent we make a  special effort to live like 
Jesus and we prepare for his coming at Christmas. The   Advent wreath has candles 
and each week a new candle is lit. This symbolises the coming of Jesus, the light, into 
the world, and reminds us that Jesus is with us. 

 
We pray, 

Dear God, we ask You to guide us as people of hope, peace, love and love this Advent. 
We pray for our sisters and brothers around the world who are poor, hungry, lonely 
or living in war. May they know they are not alone at this time and may we continue 
to be Christ-like people in our communities as we share the hope, peace, joy and love 
of Christ this season with everyone we meet. 

We ask this prayer in Your name. 

AMEN 
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Principal’s Message 

 

Dear parents and carers, 

It is hard to believe that we are coming to the end of another year and that after thirteen years my 

final days at St Catherine’s are approaching. When I started here all those years ago I was  wel-

comed into the community with open arms and warm smiles and that has not changed from that 

day to this. We have certainly celebrated many highs, shared the fun times, managed to find a 

way through the difficult times and comforted each other in the sadness that life sometime brings.  

Fr Michael was always only a call away and constant in his support and counsel - even when he 

was chaplain on a cruise ship in the middle of the Pacific he answered calls and provided sup-

port. I thank him for his trust in me all those years ago when he offered me this position and for 

his support ever since. 

To the amazing children I have had the pleasure of knowing – you have given back to me more 

than you can know. I became a teacher to work with children to help them discover all that they 

could be and the strengths and talents they have. There has been a constant stream of children 

coming into my office over the years so proud of the work they wanted to share and at the end of 

the day they will be the times I hold most dear – along with the countless pictures and letters you 

have gifted me with over the years. You have always given your best and come to school each 

day with such joy and eagerness and that has made what I do so worthwhile. 

To all of the families who have travelled these thirteen years with me. Thank you for entrusting 

your children to us and me. You have always been there to support us. I remember one time a 

number of parents came in to volunteer to mind children so the staff could attend a staff mem-

ber’s funeral – a very real example of a community giving unconditional support and care. I said 

to one of the parents that if I was going to another school I would want a community just like this 

one as it’s pretty terrific. Sincere thanks to you all for your messages and well wishes, your fund-

raising, presence at numerous school events, participation in working bees in those early days, 

help on excursions and so much more. I always say that education is a two-way relationship be-

tween home and school and you have always upheld your part in that relationship.  

There have been numerous staff over these thirteen years and while we will have our pri-

vate    goodbyes I wish to thank you all publicly for your care and dedication to the children 

we have the privilege of working with each day. You are an amazing group of people who 

know how to have high expectations for the children and their learning but also put the fun 

into each day for them and each other as well. It has been a pleasure to work with each one 

of you on your own personal and professional journey and thank you for what you have con-

tributed to mine. 

This was indeed the right community for me to be principal and I will always cherish my time 

here; it is the longest I have stayed at any school I have worked and this community will al-

ways hold a very special place in my heart. While I know that it is time for me to go and a 

new principal to come in with fresh eyes; it will still be hard to hand in my keys and walk 

away. One of the children asked me if I was going to another school and if I was why could-

n’t I stay here. My answer – no I’m not going to another school, this is the best one I’ve 

worked at so I couldn’t start somewhere else – a satisfactory answer for them but also so 

very true. 

Thank you to each and every one of you for what you have given to me over the years. I 

wish you all, all the very best for the future. Take care everyone and thank you!! 

 

 

Carmel Marantelli 

                                                                                                                            PRINCIPAL  



Upcoming Events  

 

NO CANTEEN IN THE LAST WEEK 

Monday 11th December - Reports go live on Nforma 

Monday 11th December - Year 1 & 4 Christmas Melodies excursion 

Tuesday 12th December - Years 1 - 6 Step up Day 

Tuesday 12th December - Christmas Concert 7pm   

Wednesday 13th December - Prep Christmas Liturgy 9.30 - 10.30 

Wednesday 13th December   Year 6 Graduation Mass 7pm 

Thursday 14th December   Picnic Day Maddingley Park 

Friday 15th December - Whole School End of Year Mass 11.45am 

Friday 15th December - Students finish 3.15pm 
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